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April 10, 2007
By Hand

Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary

Federal Communications Commission
Office of the Secretary

c/o Natek, Inc.

236 Massachusetts Avenue, N.E.
Suite 110

Washington, DC 20002

Attn: International Bureau

Re: International Section 214 Authorizations (IB File Nos. ITC-89-
099 and ITC-214-19970627-00354 (Old File No. ITC-97-379))
of Startec Global Operating Company Previously Held by

Startec Global Communications Corporation and Startec, Inc.

Dear Ms. Dortch:

On behalf of Startec Global Operating Company (“Startec™) and pursuant to discussions
with staff, this letter requests that the Commission update the name of the holder of the
international Section 214 authorizations granted in IB File Nos. ITC-89-099 and ITC-
214-19970627-00354 (old File No. ITC-97-379) (the “Authorizations™) to reflect Startec
as the holder. As described in footnote 2 to the Application of Startec Global
Communications Corporation (“SGCC”), Startec, and Platinum Equity, LLC filed in IB
File No. ITC-T/C-20070328-00124 (the “Application”), the Authorizations were
originally issued to Startec, Inc. and through various pro forma transactions were
assigned to SGCC, see IB File No. ITC-97-579-TC, Report No. I-8266, and Startec
Global Licensing Company, see ITC-98-607-TC, DA-98-1657. Ultimately, the
Authorizations were assigned to SGCC’s subsidiary, Startec. As indicated in footnote 2
to the Application, Startec believes it informed the Commission of the pro forma
assignment of the Authorizations to Startec by letter dated June 14, 1999. Therefore,
Startec requests that the Commission update its records to reflect that Startec holds the

Authorizations.



Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary
April 10, 2007
Page 2

An original and six (6) copies of this letter are enclosed for filing. Please date-stamp the
extra copy and return it to us in the enveloped provided. Should you have any questions
regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Respectfully submitted,
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